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December 30, 2003
Excellency:

I have the honor to address Your Excellency to forward the note dated December 30, 2003 from the Permanent Mission of Chile on the Official Statement of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of that country with respect to recently expressed opinions regarding Bolivia’s maritime aspiration.  The note requests that the Statement be distributed to member states.

Accept, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

Luigi R. Einaudi

Assistant Secretary General
His Excellency
Ambassador Salvador E. Rodezno Fuentes
Permanent Representative of Honduras
  to the Organization of American States
Washington, D.C. 
Permanent Mission of Chile
to the
Organization of American States
No. 447


Washington, D.C.,
December 30, 2003
Excellency:

I have the honor to address Your Excellency to deliver to you a copy of the Official Statement of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Chile with respect to various opinions expressed recently regarding Bolivia’s maritime aspiration.

I would be grateful if you could distribute said statement to the member states of the Organization.

Accept, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

Esteban Tomíc Errázuriz

Ambassador
His Excellency
Ambassador Luigi Einaudi
Assistant Secretary General
in charge of the General Secretariat of the
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.
OFFICIAL STATEMENT OF THE MINISTRY OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS OF CHILE

With respect to various opinions recently expressed abroad regarding Bolivia’s maritime aspirations, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs states:

1)
First, it must be reiterated that there is no territorial dispute of any kind between Chile and Bolivia.  The Peace and Friendship Treaty of 1904 is fully in effect and the border between the two countries was fully and definitively demarcated.

2)
Chile is fully prepared to continue the intense bilateral talks conducted with Bolivia under recent governments and on different matters, which have borne fruit in a number of important areas. It is also willing to incorporate, by common accord, new topics of mutual interest that might contribute to an enrichment of bilateral relations.

3)
In that context, public opinion and the international community must be fully aware that all matters concerning the reciprocal interests of Chile and Bolivia pertain to the sphere of their bilateral relations.

4)
Chile urges those who feel called upon to issue an opinion on matters that are the exclusive preserve of relations between two states to act with responsibility and to respect strict observance of international law, treaties, their intangibility, and, in general, all those principles that govern relations among nations.  The defense of these principles is not due to any stubborn or obsolete posturing.  On the contrary, it is the bedrock permitting harmony in international relations and the guarantee of regional stability, peace, and the advancement of all peoples.
Santiago, December 24, 2003.
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